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Name Bio 

 
Vanessa Packman 

 
Vanessa Packman is a Sussex Corner resident and lifelong animal advocate. 

 
As a member of the NBSPCA, she founded and leads the Kibble Pet Food Bank Network which has fed more than 25,000 animals since 
2008. As creator and chair of the Fur Safety campaign, she's proud to have helped get nearly 70 pet oxygen mask kits to NB fire 
departments while getting pet owners to think of ways  they can keep their  pets safe. 

 
Her NBSPCA Rovers and Readers project has placed 700 literacy kits on animal welfare with New Brunswick children to date. And as 

co-ordinator of the unique NBSPCA Rover Map, she helps tourists, residents and EMS personnel find animal services around the 

Maritimes, while raising the NBSPCA's national profile. 

 
She has also served as newsletter editor and is a tireless advocate for spay and neuter and the Safe For Pets Too partnership. 

 
Her animal work outside of the NBSPCA includes helping create the UNESCO Fundy Biosphere as well as helping spay and neuter 

more than 600,000 animals worldwide. 

 
Poul Jorgenson 

 
Poul was born in Denmark and came to Canada in his very early years, growing up in Northern Alberta. After completing High School, 
Poul graduated from the Northern Institute of Technology and owned and operated his own retail flooring store. 

 
In 1986 Poul moved to New Brunswick continuing to work in his trade in the flooring industry. He and his wife Janice purchased a 
hobby farm in Three Tree Creek located just outside of Fredericton. They presently share their home with a dog, (a rescue dog) a cat  
and two horses. Over the years they have taken in rescue horses for the NBSPCA when Dave Lynch was the Animal Protection officer 
for the  Fredericton area. 

 
In 2000 he became involved with the New Brunswick Trails Council  joining the Board of Directors representing the equestrians.  He 
sat on the board of New Brunswick Equestrian Association for 6 years representing  the recreational division, serving as president for 2 
years.  In 2003 he  joined the board of Equine Canada serving for a period of 3 years.  In 2006 Poul  joined  the board of the Tri-county 
complex, a post he held for 6 years, serving as Vice President and working on several  committees. 
Since 2001 Poul has worked for the NB Trail system where he currently holds the position  of Executive Director. 

  
Barbara Hughes Campbell 

 
Barbara has been a longtime supporting member of the New Brunswick SPCA through the monthly PAW donation program.  She grew up 
in Fredericton where she completed her BA at UNB in 1969.  She travelled and worked for several years before returning to Dalhousie 
Law School from which she graduated in 1981.  She was admitted to the New Brunswick Law Society in July of 1993.  She has been in 
private practice for 33 years with the firm of Hughes Campbell where she i the principal; solicitor.    She was appointed Queen's Counsel 
in 2001. 
 
An animal lover since her childhood, she shares her home and office with her poodle Maggie.  Maggie is the official greeter in Barbara's 
law office and has been since June of 2011 following in the footsteps of Buddie who held the post until the age of 15. 
 
Barbara believes strongly in the importance of furthering the NBSPCA's mandate to improve the implementation of its animal welfare 
objectives, to wit, province-wide leadership in the humane treatment of animals, enforcement of relevant legislation, public education and 
advocacy and the protection of animals from abuse and neglect. 
 
She looks forward to being an NBSPCA board member at large for the 2-year term commencing in June 2017. 

 


